In Reply Refer To:
Docket: 50-285/89-42

Omaha Public Power District

ATTN: Kenneth J, Morris, Division Manager
Nuclear Operations

444 South 16th Street Mall

Omaha, Nebraske 68102-2247

Gentlemen:

This refers to the inspection conducted by Mr, H., F, Bundy of this office
during the period October 30 through November 3, 1989, of activities authorized
by NRC Operating License DPR-40 for Fort Celhoun Station, and to the discussion
of our findings with you and other members of your staff at the conclusion of
the inspection,

The area examined during the inspection was the review of your surveillance
procedures and records. Within this area, the inspection consisted of selective
examination of procedures and representative records, interviews with personnel,
and observations by the inspector. The inspection findings are documented in
the enclosed inspection report,

Within the scope of the inspection, no viclations or deviations were identified.
However, your policies with regard to the repeated weivers of testing tor the
control element assembly withdrawal prohibit feature in monthly Procedure ST-RPS-1
are of particular concern to us, Your disposition that testing this feature
was erroneously included in Surveillance Procedure ST-RPS-1 anc was within the

scope of another Technical Specification covered by Surveillance Procedure ST-CEA-1

at refueling intervals appears to be technically sound. The points of our
concern are that your maintenance, engineering, and operations personnel did

not understand the basis for the monthly waivers and that it required ? days for
your operations staff to develop & basis for the waivers. We also noted a
general weakness in documenting the bases for waivers of acceptance criteria as
discussed in the attached report. We recommend that you review your policies
with regard to waivers of surveillance test procedure requirements and take the
appropriate action deemed necessary to assure that they are justified and
adequately documented, This matter will be reviewed during future inspections.

We have also examined actions you have taken with regard to a previously
identified inspection finding, The status of this item is identified in

paragraph 2 of the enclosed repOﬁi;///
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Should you have any questions concerning this inspection, we will be pleased to
discuss them with you,

Sincerely,

Onigiral Signad By:
Thomas P. Gwynn

Samue) J, Collins, Director
Pivision of Reactor Projects
Enclosure:
Appendix - NRC Inspection Report
50-285/89-42 w/attachment

cc w/enclosure:

LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
ATTN: Harry H, Voigt. Esq.
1333 New Hampshire Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C, 20036

wWashington County Board

of Supervisors

ATTN: Jack Jensen, Chairman
Blair, NE 68008

Combustion Engineering, Inc,

ATTN: Charles B. Brinkman, Manager
washington Nuclear Operations

12300 Twinbrook Parkway, Suite 330

Rockville, MD 20852

Department of Health

ATTN: Harold Borchert, Director
Division of Radiological Health

301 Centennial Mall, South

P.0. Box 95007

Lincoln, NE 68509

Fort Calhoun Station

ATTN: €. R. Peterson, Manager
P.0, Box 399

Fort Calhoun, NE 68023

bec to DMB (IEC1)
bce distrib. by RIV:

*R. D, Martin *kesident Inspector
*DRSS~FRPS *Section Chief
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Chief (DRP/B) *H, F. Bundy

*MIS System *RIV File

*DRP *RSTS Operator
*Project Engineer (DRP/B) Lisa Shea, RM/ALF
*DRS *W, Seidle

*A, Bournia, NRR Proiect Manager (MS: 13-D-18)
*H, Bundy

*w/766



